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Long-Term Care Transformation: Health Canada’s Consultation on a Safe 

Long-Term Care Act and Implementation of National Standards 

 

On October 26, 2023 Regional Council made the following decision:  

1. Council, in its role as Committee of Management for the Region’s two long-term care 

homes, endorse the submission made by staff to the Home and Long-Term Care 

Unit of Health Canada, attached to this report as Appendix A, in response to Health 

Canada’s request for input on the development of a federal Safe Long-Term Care 

Act. 

2. The Regional Clerk circulate this report to York Region Members of Provincial 

Parliament and Members of Parliament, Minister of Long-Term Care, Minister of 

Health, Minister of Seniors and Accessibility, Ontario Health Central Region, Home 

and Community Care Support Services Central, Ontario Health Teams in York 

Region, AdvantAge Ontario, Ontario Long-Term Care Association and the 

Association of Municipalities of Ontario. 
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